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Dear Governor, Chief Justice and 2018 Legislators: 

The South Dakota Corrections Commission met four times during 2017. The first 
meeting was March 27 at the Pierre Community Work Center located in Pierre. The 
meeting included a tour of the penitentiary and Pierre Community Work Center and an 
election of officers. Representative Tieszen was elected Chair of the Commission and 
Senator Heinert was elected Vice Chair. The second meeting was held by conference 
call on August 10 to discuss a new prison industry proposed for the South Dakota 
Women's Prison in Pierre. The third meeting was held at the Training Academy, 
located on the grounds of the South Dakota State Penitentiary in Sioux Falls and 
included a tour of the penitentiary and Sequel Transition Academy. Commission 
members also observed parole hearings and other parole business while at the 
penitentiary. The final meeting was held at the Community Work Center located in 
Rapid City and included a tour of the facility. 

The focus of the Corrections Commission is to assist the Department of Corrections 
(DOC) in examining various criminal justice issues, developing initiatives, and when 
necessary, taking action on requests by the department to use certain funds from the 
prison industries revolving fund to enhance, develop, or expand the business of prison 
industry, as provided in statute. 

TOPICS REVIEWED AND ACTION TAKEN IN 2017: 

FACILITY POPULATION AND PROGRAM UPDATES: 

Laurie Feiler, Deputy Secretary of Corrections, provided the Commission information at 
the March meeting about the current male and female inmate populations. The 
Average Daily Count (ADC) for male inmates started increasing a year ago. This is 
attributed to increases in new admissions, increases in parole violators and an increase 
in average length of stay. Drug offenses continue to be a large contributor. 

The Tribal Parole Program is operating on Sisseton-Wahpeton reservation. The 
department is looking to add another parole program within another reservation in South 
Dakota if possible. Turn-over within the tribal parole agent position continues to be a 
challenge but the program is an important component of managing inmates on parole 
who wish to return to the reservation. 












